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To:

Field Educators 

From:

Katie Stalker, UB School of Social Work Director of Field Education 
Date:

November 2, 2021
Re:

Tuition Waivers for 2021-2022 Academic Year
Field Educators are eligible to receive tuition waivers for having provided education and supervision to a MSW student intern.  Tuition waivers are issued after the end of the semester during which they are earned.  We are asking you to request your waivers for each semester by the deadline specified on each semesters request form.  While tuition waivers are very valuable, it is important to consider the following information before deciding whether or not to request them.

1. All tuition waivers earned during this semester must be requested by the deadline specified on the request form.  We will not be able to honor requests received after that date.
2. Tuition waivers may not be transferred to family, friends, or students.  Tuition waivers are issued to the direct Social Work          supervisor, i.e. Field Educator, who has first refusal.  If the Field Educator relinquishes the waiver, the chief administrative officer/or equivalent of the agency may reallocate the waiver to a specific member of the professional staff of the agency.  
3. Tuition waivers may be used to pay for any SUNY graduate-level credit courses.  This may include online graduate level courses.  Please visit http://sln.suny.edu/index.html for information about SUNY on-line education.   Tuition waivers are redeemable for a 2-year period.
4. Tuition waivers cannot be used in the semester in which you are requesting the waiver.  For example, if you have a student and request a Tuition Waiver in the Summer semester, you cannot use the waiver in that Summer semester.

5. Once issued, a tuition waiver cannot be transferred to another person.  The person whose name appears on the waiver must use it.

6. If you supervise two students, you are entitled to a waiver for each.  Each waiver is good for up to three credit hours.

7. For each waiver requested, you must fill out the online Tuition Waiver Request Form.  The response must be legible.  The Social Security number and home address of the person to whom the waiver is being issued must be included.

8. Waivers requested will be reported to the IRS and NYS Income Tax Bureau as income.  The tax liability is imposed once the tuition waiver is issued to you regardless of whether or not you actually use it.  Once issued, waivers cannot be returned to void tax liability.

9. Tuition waivers can be used to waive a maximum of 8 credit hours in any one term/semester.
10. Please be aware that if you register for a class, there are ancillary fees that are not covered by the waiver.  Tuition Waivers cover In-State tuition costs only.  If you are a resident outside of New York State, you will be required to pay the additional difference between In-State tuition and out of state tuition.  See http://studentaccounts.buffalo.edu/tuition

11. Students will receive an electronic billing statement (eBill) sent to your @buffalo.edu email address. 

12. Using the Tuition Waiver Certificate: Mail to: UB, 1 Capen Hall, Buffalo, NY 14260, Attn: Tuition Waiver Requests
13. Non US Citizens or non-resident aliens should contact 716-645-1234 before applying for the waiver.  Tax implications apply.

You are very important to the School of Social Work and to our students.  Without your support, we cannot train future social workers.  Thank you for your help and understanding.
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By requesting the tuition waiver on the next page,

you will be taking on the tax liability for the cost of the waiver.
Example:

	Item
	Approximate Cost (2019)

	Tuition – 3 credits 
	$1635 (covered by waiver)

	Comprehensive Fees*
	$420 (out of pocket)

	Federal Taxes** (based on 12% tax bracket)
	$200 (may be additional taxes you pay)

	State Taxes** (based on 6% tax bracket)
	$100 (may be additional taxes you pay)


*If you are taking an online course (course of study is outside of the University of Buffalo grounds) you may submit a comprehensive fee waiver for waiver of health services, transportation and campus life fees.  Form must be submitted and approved by UB.

**This is just an estimate.  This is not tax advice.  Please consult with your tax professional.  

The tax liability is imposed once the tuition waiver is issued to you regardless of whether or not you actually use it. 

Once issued, waivers cannot be returned to void tax liability.

Tuition Waivers can be used for 2 years after issuance date.
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